BRADWAY ACTION GROUP

Open Meeting: Tuesday 27 March 2012, Bradway Primary School Hall

Attendance: 27 members and residents and Councillors Hill, Otten and Ross. Apologies had been received from Bob Nash, Rob Wilks, Dorothy Astle and Peter Stubbs.

The Chairman introduced the Agenda for the evening which varied from that originally announced due to the unavailability of the speakers invited to talk on woodland management. John Child and Harry Hunter would speak about plans for the Community Hall, followed by a discussion of priorities for the Committee, and an opportunity to air other issues affecting the interests of Bradway residents.

Community Hall Developments.

John Child provided an historical introduction to the smaller of the two linked buildings (Appendix). Harry Hunter then outlined the proposed plans for renovation of this historic building which will depend upon the necessary finance being raised. It is likely to cost some £10,000 to complete ensuring better access and a significant improvement to facilities.

Priorities

The Chairman outlined the priorities that the Committee had set itself for 2012. These were:

(i) Defence of Open Space. Decisions on the Commons Registration for the Recreation Ground and Old School Field were expected shortly, and BAG would continue to defend these limited green spaces. 

(ii) The Bradway Bugle: would continue to be a key tool in communicating issues of interest to Bradway residents, and the Committee would work with John Baker, who owns the title and who wishes to expand coverage to include Greenhill and Beauchief.

(iii) Fund Raising: would be vigorously pursued to secure the necessary finance for improvements to the play facilities on the Old School Field. Here the priorities would be resurfacing the playground, and expansion of the playground area with more play equipment. 

(iv) The Environment: with regular litter picks on the Old School Field, and the meeting also agreed to expand these to include a task force to cover the "Railway Triangle" which is now much used by young people. The possibility of improvements to the footpath down through Poynton Woods, which is very steep and difficult to use when wet, would be explored with the Rights of Ways Officer possibly with support from the Beauchief Environment Group who have experience in this sort of work. 

(v) BAG would engage with other Groups and the wider community through the Ward Forum when there were Ward-wide issues to be discussed and with the Traffic Focus Group set up to look at traffic related issues and advise the Forum. 

In discussion it was generally agreed that a number of traffic issues should be examined, though it was accepted that some were City-wide issues and not just Bradway problems. BAG would continue to work with local councillors to ensure that our problems were not lost from the Council agenda though restricted funding might mean any progress being slower than we would like. The key issues raised were: (a) parking on verges and footpaths contrary to Byelaws and (open to interpretation) Section 34 of the Road Traffic Act , (b) HGVs using Twentywell Lane and Queen Victoria Road and (c) the possibility of 20mph speed restrictions. As the Highways Department is conducting a City-wide review of HGV routes BAG would ensure that the concerns discussed would be fed into this. BAG would continue to work on these and other traffic-related issues through the Traffic Focus Group of the Ward Forum.

Other Business

The question as to whether BAG might have a "Jubilee Beacon" was considered. It was agreed that this would be difficult to organise as the Scouts would be involved with another Beacon, which might be in Graves Park. The membership would be informed as to what Sheffield’s plans are to celebrate the Jubilee as soon as these are available.

Councillor Hill asked that we support the Totley Farmers’ Market on 15 April.

The meeting closed at 9.10 p.m. 

Appendix: BRADWAY COMMUNITY HALL: A BRIEF HISTORY OF THE SMALL HALL OR “MISSON HALL”

The oldest part of the Community Hall is the smaller of the two linked buildings, which had started life in 1866 when the "small hall" was built by Messrs Thomson, main contractors on the Bradway Railway Tunnel. It is a local tradition that it served as a shelter for the railwaymen. The Surrey Street Circuit of the United Methodist Free Church started to use the school room as a chapel in 1867. 

When the Tunnel was complete and the contractors were moving out in 1869, William Thomson gave the school room together with the books and furniture to the United Methodists. However, as it had been built on land owned by the Midland Railway Company, William Thomson was not the legal owner and it is recorded in 1869 that an agreement had been signed to pay 5 shillings per annum ground rent to the Midland Railway Company on account of the “Bradway Chapel”, which Mr Thomson, the contractor, had kindly presented to Surrey Street Circuit.  

A survey of the United Methodist Free Church’s buildings in 1881 said the "Bradway Preaching Room" was able to seat 120 persons; and that it was also being used as a Denominational Day School.  

During the late 1870s and early 1880s there were proposals to build a chapel at Bradway – presumably a larger more suitable building. In 1883 there was a report that £16 from the sale of Wincobank Chapel could be used for erection of a new chapel at Bradway “should such a scheme be entered into”. In the event the £16 contributed to the cost of alterations in 1884 to the existing building. 

In 1886 there was agreement with the Vicar of Norton as a result of which St James’s Church Norton took over responsibility for paying the rent. Thus began a Church of England link with the building that has continued until now, though in a greatly modified way since 2000. In 1891 the Vicar of St James “entered into an Agreement with the Trustee of the Midland Railway Company’s Mission Room at Bradway whereby the Room will be devoted to Church purposes on Sundays and three evenings a week”. The Room was to be used as a Reading and Recreation Room from 7.30 to 9.30 pm on Mondays, Wednesdays and Saturdays. The source for this information being the Norton Parish Magazine suggests the Reading and Recreation Room was a church activity. 

Gas was installed in the 1920s and in 1930 the Bradway Mission was much improved by the installation of electric light.  

During the Second World War the Bradway Mission was used by the Home Guard who caused some damage, and the Church had to use Bradway Day School instead and pay for it. On V E Day in 1945 there were two services in the Bradway Mission Room to mark the end of hostilities in Europe.  What was then described as Bradway Church and Community Hall (the larger of the two linked buildings on the Community Hall site) was built as a joint church and community effort in 1951 and opened on 18 December of that year. For many years Bradway Football Club used the Mission Hall as a changing room. Two or three years ago they found themselves unable to meet their costs and disbanded. The Mission Hall is now mainly used for storage.  It is this part of the building that it is now planned to improve. 

